WHNW

Dec. L, 1952

Dear Sir:

I wish to thank you for your report of reception
of our signal on Nov. 29, 1952. I wish to verify the same
as a check against our logeonfirms your report.

We played selections from Oklahoma, Strauss Waltzes,
Fred Waring Etc. We originated from the transmitter therefore
we did not have the necessary facilities, I was all alone and
therefore trying to run one turntable that 1s used f or emergenry
use only and trying to log you can just picture the situation.

We are a daytime s tation running 1000 watts with a
gomposite home built job, with 190 foot nondirectional antenna.

Again I want to thank you for your kind cooperation
by joining along with us here at the station,

Sincerely yours,
John Roarhe Ch. Eng.



